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September 2012
Repair diaries
Background:
Repair diaries were introduced for vehicles classified as a Repairable Write Off (RWO) from 1 July 2011.  Although not mandatory, the intent of the diary is to provide evidence to Motor Body Examiners (MBEs) of a detailed record explaining what repairs were needed on the vehicle, what repair techniques were referenced and how they were applied during the repair.  The owner is required to provide both hard and electronic copies of the report to Approved Motor Body Repair Inspection Stations (AMBRISs), who are then required to forward an electronic copy to AIS Compliance Unit with their electronic structural report.
Issue:
AIS Compliance Unit recognises that AMBRISs have experienced difficulty in gaining electronic copies from the owner and some have experienced difficulty in not been able to forward  electronic copies due to the size of the report.
What will happen now?
Electronic copies of repair diaries can be accessed from Transport Inspectors (TIs), therefore a decision has been made to amend the current policy. 

Effective immediately AMBRISs are to apply the following procedures:-
1. When viewing repair diaries, MBEs must be satisfied that it provides sufficient information as detailed in the AMBRIS procedures manual.  This being the case all pages of the repair diary is to be stamped with your AMBRIS stamp.  This will signify that you have viewed and accepted the evidence in the diary.

2. Electronic copies are no longer required to be forwarded to AIS Compliance.  You are strongly urged to save and file the diary to support your structural report findings. Your structural report will continue to be filled out as before and forwarded to AIS Compliance Unit.

3. Repair diaries are provided to Transport Inspectors (TIs) as part of their Written Off Vehicle Register (WOVR) inspection. Any deficiencies found in the diary that would be expected to have been identified by the MBE, including universal measuring device reports for vehicles classified as requiring bench testing (heavy structural damage) will be forwarded by TIs to AIS Compliance Unit for audit purposes and investigation.
The AMBRIS procedures manual will be amended to reflect the new policy.

New procedure:
· RWO vehicle presented for inspection.

· Access data damage from MRS web browser.
· Is RWO classified after 1 July 2012 Yes/No?

Classified prior to 1 July 2012

· Complete structural inspection.

Classified after 1 July 2012
· Repair diary presented with RWO Yes/No?

Yes

· Review repair diary.

· Repair diary meets diary policy-:

· Yes- stamp all pages of diary with AMBRIS stamp.

· No – request additional information outlined in repair diary policy.
· Complete structural inspection.

No
· Refer to repair diary policy booklet.
All RWO vehicles
· Complete electronic structural report.
· Forward report to AIS Compliance unit
Questions:
Any questions regarding repair diaries can be directed to Russell Clark, Assistant Manager AIS Compliance on 6233 5403.[image: image2.emf]
